
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS SPECIAL CALLED BOARD MEETING 

December 27, 2022 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, December 27, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Slaughters City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells,  
Matthew Johnson, and Debra Rudd, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, Mayor Elect Chris Winstead and Ben Leonard  
  
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and opened with prayer 
 
Since this was a called meeting there were no minutes or finance report to issue to the Board 
 
Public Appeals 
 
Nuisance 
 
Old Business:  
Water Ordinance – Additional wording added to ordinance 

1.  The first reconnection of a customer’s service is $75.00, thereafter the service fee will be $110.00 
for each subsequent service charge thereafter for said customer. 

2. Water payment liens-including payment in full for water bill, customer will pay all charges  
related to filing fees. 

Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept the changes to the first reading of the water ordinance.  Seconded by Debra 
Rudd.  Motion carried 
 
Mayor Jeff Coomes thanked Mr. Leonard for his service to the city and wished him luck in his new position. 
 
Mr. Leonard stated he enjoyed working with the city and wished them luck in the coming new year. 
 
 
Motion by Matthew Johnson to adjourn the meeting at 6:20pm.  Motion seconded by Kenneth Wells 
 
Next meeting will be on January 03, 2023, at 6:00pm 
 


